Government of India
Ministry of Railways
(Railway Board)

. ND.EDZLE(SC’E‘]U?UG{P{.D New Delhi, dated 22.06.2023

The General Managers(P) .
All Indian Railways & Production Units

Sub: Withdrawal of all the facilities provided to All India OBC Railway
Employees’ Federation.

Ref: Board’s letter No. 2021-E(SCT)1/71/6 (Pt.I) dated 20.03.2023.

Attention is invited to Board’s letter No.2021-E(SCT)I/71/6(Pt. 1) dated 10.05.2023
which stipulates that all the facilities being provided to the AIOBCREF may be
discontinued till further orders or till regular Central Executive Committee(CEC) of
All India OBC Railway Employees’ Federation (AIOBCREF) is formed.

2. Doubts have been arisen as to whether letter referred to above is applicable to
CEC of AIOBCREF or to the Zonal Executive Committees(ZECs) of AIOBCREA and
committees down-the-line also. It is clarified in this connection that letter ibid was.
issued for CEC of AIOBCREF only and has no bearing on the duly constituted

ZEC of AIOBCREA or their committees down-the-line.
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